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SPRINGFIELD - Governor Bruce Rauner today announced the creation of two task 
forces aimed at improving workplace environments for state employees. The Health and 
Safety Task Force and the Workplace Violence Task Force, both part of the state’s last, 
best and final offer and proposed by the union during contract negotiations, will be 
comprised of representatives from the administration and the union.



“These task forces will be instrumental in improving the day-to-day work environment 
for state employees,” Governor Rauner said. “It is our hope that union leaders will work 
with our administration to get these union-proposed task forces off the ground quickly 
so that the state can benefit from their recommendations as soon as feasibly possible.”

The Health and Safety Task Force will identify state agencies, programs or specific 
worksites that have a high number of serious job-related injuries; analyze the principle 
cause of job-related employee injuries or illnesses; review current “best practices” to 
determine how other employers have been able to reduce job-related injuries and 
illnesses; and develop recommendations for changes to work environments or enhanced 
employee education and training. Recommendations from the task force are to be issued 
within twenty-four months of the initial meeting.

The Workplace Violence Task Force will develop recommendations to reduce the risk 
of violence in the workplace and protocols for employees to follow for when they 
believe they are faced with safety and health issues that could result in immediate harm.


